From: Katelynn Falk

To: +WPG139 - TRC
Subject: Concern regarding proposed expansion of a pig operation — Quinfield Farms Ltd. (TRC 12-111)
Date: May 10, 2025 2:29:13 PM

Hello, my name is Katelynn Falk (legally , I own a property on PR Road 332
exactly 4 miles north of Lowe Farm with my husband, :

The pig operation causes a lot of traffic from heavy trucks hauling animals & supplies. This
wears away at the roads & they are not maintained enough as 1s to keep up with the traffic
from these heavy vehicles.

With the expansion being nearly double it's original size, I can only imagine how much more
traffic will come down those roads & further deteriorate their condition.

We support the growth of a local business, but if approved we ask that you also keep in mind
that the roads WILL need extra maintenance. If the RM is unable to provide this, will the
province? If the province will not, should the barn possibly stay at it's current size?

Thank you for your time, we are asking that you only approve the expansion if further efforts
to care for the nearby roads will also be implemented.

From: kevin doell

To: +WPG139 - TRC

Subject: Quinfield Farms Expansion TRC 12-111
Date: May 23, 2025 9:05:01 AM

To Whom It May Concern,

We are writing in response to the expansion proposal of Quinfield Farms pig operation. Our
concerns are about the increase in smell for our yard, * yard, andF
yard. In the near future we are looking to expand to 30-5-2, and are concerned about smell. If
the proposal goes through, we would like to see some benefits from it. Some benefits would
be some manure, and getting Road 29N gravelled. It is currently considered a dirt road, and
rarely gets maintained, and does not get gravel. Barn workers use this road consistently, and so
it would be nice to have it maintained as a gravel road. If we do not see any type of benefits of
the expansion, we would not approve of it.

Thank you for taking time to read our concerns.

Kevin and Kristen Doell
KD Family Farms





